
, 1977 

UNITED STATES  DI PARTNIENT OF JUSTICE 

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20:,35 

December 

Mr. Harold Weisberg 
Route 12, Old Receiver Road 
Frederick, Maryland 21701 

. Dear Mr. Weisberg: 

This letter is to confirm that on November 18, 
'1977, several photographs depicting Dr. King's body after 
death and one photograph depicting the death bullet were 
reviewed by you at FBI Headquarters. As a result of your 
reView, a photograph of the death bullet is herein being 
forwarded to you. 

Also being forwarded are four Baltimore Field 
Office documents and one FBI Headquarters document, all 
of which pertain to photographs and an artist's sketch 
of alleged suspects in this case. 

Additionally, we have received a response from 
the State Department regarding a consultation pertaining 
to their information in a Los Angeles document (44-157471403)- 
This document is herewith being released to you with several 
excisions pursuant to 5 USC 552 (b)(7)(C). 

One document (44-1987-Sub M-572) was forwarded to 
the United States Army Intelligence and Security Command 
for their determination regarding the releasability of their 
inforMation contained therein. The result of their review:- 
is that-this ,information should be withheld pursuant to 
5 USC 552 (b)(1), (b) (7) CD) , and (b)(7)(E).  The FBI review 
of the remainder of the document resulted in a determination 
that the FBI portion of the document should be withheld 
pursuant to 5 USC 552 (b)(7)(C). This document is denied' 
in its entirety. An appeal concerning the withholding of 
U.S, Army information within this document should be 
addressed to: 

Freedom of Information Center 
U.S. Army Intelligence and Security Command 
Attention: IACI - CAF 
Fort Meade, Maryland 20755 



Enclosure 

Harold Weisberg 

Likewise, one document which originated from the 
Internal Revenue Service has been forwarded to that agency 
for their determination regarding the release of this 
document (44-1987-Sub E-312B). The Internal Revenue 
Service has reviewed this document and advised that the 
entire document should be withheld pursuant to 5 USC 552  
(b)(3), as specifically exempted by 26. ;USC:,6103 and (b) (6) 

Sincerely Yours, 

atte,v, 	fil 
Allen H. NicCreight, Chief 
Freedom of Information-
Privacy Acts Branch 

Records Management  Division 


